Allegheny County
Cynthia Carrow
Nancy B. Perkins
John J, Walliser, Esquire

Bucks County
Richard J. Manfredi

Carbon County
James J. Clauser

Crawford County
Burt A, Waite

Cumberland County
Erie R. Conrd, P.G.
Walter N. Heing

Delaware County

Gail M, Conner, Esquire
Erte Connty

Pat Lupo, O.5.B.
Greene County

Terry L. Dayton
Lancaster County

Jolene E. Chinchilli
Leligh County

Janet B. Keim

Tioga County
Thaddeus K. Stevens

Citizens Advisory Council

to the Department of Environmental Protection
RO. Box 8459 = Ruchel Carson State Office Building
- Harrisburg, PA 17105-8459 = 717-787-4527 = Fax 717-787-2878

May 21, 2012

R, John Dawes

- Bxecutive Director .

Foundation for Pennsylvania Watersheds
9697 Loop Road
Alexandria, PA 16611

Dear Mr. Dawes:

Thank you for your letter expressing concern for the state of the Susquehanna River
and requesting that the Citizens Advisory Council (CAC) address the various issues
raised by the PA Fish and Boat Commission (F&BC) regarding water quality and
water quantity as well as the aquatic habitat in general.

The F&BC attended the May 15th Council meeting and provided an overview of
their concerns. Department of Environmental Protection representatives also
attended and responded to specific questions from Council regarding 303d listing and
impaired designation.

The CAC Water Committee has been tasked with continuing to follow this important
issue. The Council agreed that additional scientific investigative work is needed to
identify the cause of the water quality problems in the Susquehanna. It appears that
there may be-multiple causes which will require a dynamic strategy outside the
traditional investigative approach. Once the cause is determined an appropriate
conirol or mitigation strategy must be designed and implemented.

Council supports the Fish and Boat Commission in their effort to collect and analyze
pertinent scientific data. Council supports Department of Environmental Protection
efforts to preserve, protect and if necessary restore water quality in the Susquehanna
River, Council encourages the Department to continue to share its expertise with the
Fish and Boat Commission as they seek to solve this complicated water quality
concern. It is our intent to also communicate with the General Assembly to support
funding for further research by the Fish and Boat Commission,

Sincerely,

Chairperson Exevutive Director

ce: Mike Kane, Foundation for Pennsylvania Watersheds

An Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer hitp:/fvwer.depweb.state.pa.us/cac - SUSWILSON@STATE.PA.US Printed on Recycled Paper (éxc)g



